
 

 

          2022 Ministry Highlights 

 

RHEMA Bible Church Bangkok,  
Thailand, pastored by Keith and  
Sharon Higginbotham – Sunday 
morning Zoom Service 

 

Foundations For Life Family Church, 
Toronto, Canada, pastored by Karl 
and Coleen Lewis – Multiple Zoom 
Meetings 

 

Spring trip to Greece and Crete at Logos 
Church Athens and Logos Church Crete 

 

Leadership Conference—Bangkok,  
Thailand – hosted by RBTC Thailand – 
Rev. Keith Higginbotham 

 

RBTC Mumbai, India, Directors Kevin & 
Areni Castro - Zoom Course on Grace 

 

Shared at Miracle Revival Center, St. 
Louis, MO—Pastor Mark Slay 

 

Fall trip to Greece, Albania, 
and Crete – including teach-
ing and officiating two  
RHEMA Bible Training  
College Commencements 

 

Minnesota State RMAI 
Meeting – hosted by Pastors 
Brian Gobar, Loren and Joy Hirschy,  
and Duane and Mary Hanson 

 

Foundations Christian Fellowship, 
Mendota Heights, MN 3-day prayer 
conference hosted by Pastor Duane 
and Mary Hanson  
 

RHEMA Canada – Zoom meeting 
with RMAI and Alumni of Canada 
hosted by Irene Weening  

 

Even more flpchinese.com releases 

We just concluded another year filled with 
amazing opportunities to bring the Gospel to 
the World! 

We were able to do this because of you, our 
partners and friends, who have encouraged us, 
prayed for us, and faithfully supported us. You 
have been an amazing part in helping us bring 
the message of God’s Love and Faithfulness to 
the world! 

At the end of every year, we briefly highlight 
what GCIM has accomplished. Within this  
issue of our newsletter is a list of ministry  
opportunities we had in 2022 and a quick  
preview of 2023. 

We are grateful for the opportunities to share 
the Word of God with many beautiful people 
worldwide. Our primary function is to train 
leaders who will impact their nations. As long 
as GCIM exists, we will continue to follow 
God's plan to accomplish that vision. 
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 What’s in Store for 2023? 

 

  Connie and I are  
 entering 2023 with   
 renewed vision  
 and purpose. We   
 have several inter- 
 national ministry 

trips planned for this new year. We are in the 
midst of scheduling multiple trips to South-
east Asia – several countries in that region. 
We are also planning to travel to India and 
some new nations in the Balkans. We are 
making connections to travel to many of our 
partner churches here in the States, as well. 

We have increasing 
fervor in our hearts 
to see the harvest 
reaped so the Lord 
can return. There are 
some specific harvest 
fields that we will begin targeting this year. 
We ask you to keep us in your prayers as we 
follow the leading of the Holy Spirit concern-
ing how we can become more intentional in 
fulfilling God’s directives. 

Connie and I cannot express in words our love 
and appreciation for you, our friends and 
partners! Thank you for your incredible love, 
support, and prayers over these past many 
years working in China and Asia. You have    

  been amazing, and we  
  want you to know that  
  we continue to pray  
  for you to experience  
  God's goodness and  
  blessings in your lives. 

China is Still on Our Hearts! 

 

GCIM continues to impact China through our 
online resource website: flpchinese.com. In 
2022 we added eight new book translations. 
Even though China has become increasingly 
restrictive of the Gospel, we saw a 3852% 
increase in our downloads in 2022!  
 

New titles by Brother Hagin included: What 
to Do When Faith Seems Weak and Victory 
Lost, Exceedingly Growing Faith, A Common 
Sense Guide to Fasting, The Three-fold Nature 
of Man, Love Never Fails, The Bible Way to 
Receive the Holy Spirit, Redeemed from Pov-
erty, Sickness and Spiritual Death, and Words. 
 

We have also added some of Brother Hagin’s 
video teachings with Chinese voice-over  
including Incline Thine Ear, Faith in the Name 
of Jesus, Relying on the Name of Jesus, and  
The Most Important Things You Should Know 
about Divine Healing. 

 

We have many more books in the pipeline  
for 2023. We continue to monitor our site’s 
activity so that, should this source become 
restricted, we can offer other methods to  
access our materials. We are also adding to 
our current video library and expanding our 
reach through a dedicated Chinese YouTube 
channel that was launched in early January! 
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